2020 CANON CITY INVITE AT ROYAL GORGE BRIDGE/PARK

Friday,  September 25, 2020
The schedule of races for the afternoon will be as follows:


4:00 p. m. 
Boys 1st Wave


4:05 p. m. 
Boys 2nd Wave


4:45 p. m.
Girls 1st Wave


4:50 p. m. 
Girls 2nd Wave

Please let parents/spectators know that there will be an admission fee of $19 per person if they choose to go inside the gates to the bridge. This is a discount from regular admission. Tickets can be purchased inside the Visitor’s Center and can be purchased up until 5:00p.m. (Runners/Coaches - no charge) 
The runners will finish across the South side of the bridge.  If parents choose not to pay to get in they will be able to watch some of the race outside the gates.  We really appreciate your help in getting the word out about the fee.  We don’t want to have to explain the situation to upset parents when they get there and find out there is a charge.  The Bridge has agreed on a discounted rate so parents and kids can stay and check out the bridge after the race. We also appreciate your help with notifying them of proper social distancing and the wearing of a mask when appropriate.  The course will be well marked and we will have a bicycle leading each race.  Please plan to be a little early to make sure your kids understand and are comfortable with the course.
Directions to the race site at the Royal Gorge Bridge and Park are:  Continue through town on Highway 50 and proceed approximately eight miles west of town.  You will turn left off of Highway 50 and onto 4218 CO Road 3A and follow the signs to the Royal Gorge.  Once you enter the parking lot, please have your bus driver drop your team off in the bus lane on the right side of the parking lot heading towards the Visitor’s Center and then park the bus in Lot B.  

To go in and out of the admission gate runners will have to be in uniform and coaches in their coaching attire at all times along with everyone wearing masks and practicing proper social distancing.    If you choose to bring a tent, camps need to be properly distanced away from one another for social distancing purposes.  
We are glad that you will be with us.  We appreciate you reminding your runners that we are all guests at the Royal Gorge Bridge and Park.  We ask that all runners/coaches be respectful of the landscape and surroundings of the park so that we can continue to use this venue for years to come.  Team areas need to be clear of any landscape areas. Thank you for finding appropriate areas to set your team camp.
Reminders:

*Team camps need to be socially distanced from one another. 

*50 Athlete limit per gender per race

*Two waves of 25 5 minutes apart

*Each team is allowed 7 runners per gender

*Athletes are to be masked at the start line 

*A coach from each team can be at the finish line area to collect their athletes and direct them to the appropriate area.  The coach will be masked, and after finishing and regaining their normal breathing, the athletes should also be masked before leaving the area.

*All coaches will be masked and properly socially distanced throughout the event

*All athletes, when not competing, warming up, or cooling down, need to have a mask on.
*All athletes will bring their own water.

*Starting line boxes will be 6 feet apart.’

*Spectators will be allowed but must be masked and properly socially distanced. Please see information previously mentioned about Tickets for the Royal Gorge Bridge.
